

**Attending:** Mr. Brothers, Julie Giles, Diane Folse, Mary Beth Hall, Capri Welch, Cyndi Massey, Maddie Lunday, Kristin Amberson, Wei Ueberschaer, Kelli Filari, Paula Sarkari, Christa Wilson

**President:** Allyson Anderson: Thanks to Kelli Filardi, Dean Kean and Jennie Barrow for managing Senior Parking, which was a complete success. Shout out to Lowe's for donating \$500 of white paint and supplies. Kelli will sent THANK YOU note to them. 176 was the original number of spots available, but Mr. Brothers freed up more, so 219 was the actual number of spots sold at \$75 + \$20 decal fee. We need to discuss by-laws, but we'll table until next meeting. There is a membership dues discrepancy from last year to this year, but Kristin reminds we collect more membership money at Open House.

**VP:** Kelli Filardi: \$16,425 raised by Senior Parking. A few spots left and still a few kids waiting. Ladies at front desk were switching out decals once Senior spots were purchased. Kelli recommends we reimburse the school \$700 for the cost of the decals.

**Motion to reimburse school \$700 for special decals by Wei. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Mary Beth. All in favor, no opposed. Motion passed.**

**Principal:** First day~ 1<sup>st</sup> period schedule distribution went well. We are waiting for county to release ability to add teachers and classrooms. We have 1782 students, including 475 freshman (largest class ever). Rocktaw is the theme of the football game and we'll have a dance afterwards. Our marquis is up and running. Communication is lagging with new email/call system. We are using social media to communicate. Tickets for sports are available now through GOFan. Family ticket is \$250. Student ids are coming, and PTSO will have as part of safety to enter building. If students lose them, they'll have to pay to replace. Spread the word to not park in Publix lot because they will start towing cars.

**Project Graduation:** Wei Ueberschaer: We should vote to give Mr. Brothers discretionary funds. Senior Parking was earmarked for Teacher Grants, and using credit card will cut into that money, so spending will need to be closely tracked. Project Grad presales were done at Locker Days. 25 students signed up. Cost is \$25 if purchased before January; \$40 if purchased after January 1. Most tickets are usually bought in April. \$47,000 carried over from 2017-18 donations.

**Motion to transfer any unspent funds in PTSO line item on June 30 to Mr. Brothers by Wei. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Cyndi. All in favor, no opposed. Motion passed.**

**Motion to transfer the 2017-18 unspent funds in PTSO line item to Mr. Brothers immediately by We. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Kristin. All in favor, no opposed. Motion passed.**

**Secretary:** Tracy Biscardi can't make meetings and Heidi Ward declined the invitation to act as Secretary. Christa Wilson will be acting as Secretary, temporarily. Christa will either 1) take over Secretary position and indentify a new Volunteer Coordinator, or 2) identify a new Secretary. Once person can't fill both positions because one board member can't have 2 votes.

**Treasurer:** Kristin Amberson informed that we received a \$200 check from Karen Lloyd for hospitality. Also, we will be able to use the credit card to pay from the internal account going forward. We will need to make a new budget for 2018-19 school year. Recommend that cost of restriping and decals of lot should come out of parking money. Kristin stated that we typically carry a balance of approximately \$15,000 from year to year with a total of around \$65,000 including Project Graduation, in a response to

Allyson's question regarding typical amount of carry over funds. Josh Peden is filing PTSO taxes again this year and should be done by the next meeting, satisfying OSO.

**Grants:** Cyndi Massey and Diane Folsie will manage Teacher Grants this year, noting we start at \$250 budget for fall and increase to \$300 in spring, if we can afford~ once # of teachers for the year is confirmed. Fall grants are due October 5<sup>th</sup>. Diane is sending email to all teachers. We will discuss grants in October meeting.

**Hospitality:** Julie Giles and Capri Welch said lunch from Hot Spot BBQ was a hit with the teachers for the beginning of the year luncheon. Diane suggested that we change the time of day next year. Lunches are good on Thursdays, and breakfasts are preferred on Fridays~ in order to fit with teacher's schedules. Thanks to Wei for the gift cards.

**Teacher Rep:** Diane Folsie & Mary Beth Hall. Dance on Friday in cafeteria from 9pm to 11pm will be for GBHS students only. Club Rush will be August 29 during 2<sup>nd</sup> -4<sup>th</sup> periods. Open House will be August 23<sup>rd</sup>.

**SAC Rep:** Julie Giles. No report at this time.

**SGA Rep:** Maddy Lunday reported Senior Sunrise at the stadium at the beginning of the year and then students ate Whataburger. They will do Senior Sunset at the end of the year. Promoting Dance on Friday night. We are planning a Dance Marathon at the Rec Center for January 11<sup>th</sup>, tentatively. Teen and Childrens' Ministry at Sacred Heart will be the benefit and it will last for 4 hours. SGA will help with Club Rush on 8/29. We are planning a fall festival for deceased student and friend, Skye Farej.

**Membership:** Paula Sarkari is compiling a list of members. She will send thank you notes to larger donors, including Mary Lou O'Grady for lifetime donation in the past. We have \$685 in membership currently.

**Volunteer:** Christa reported Patricia Robare is our contact in Administration. Patricia is creating a spreadsheet that we will make available to the Board.

**Old Business:** None.

President – Allyson Anderson

Vice President – Kelli Filardi

Treasurer – Kristin Amberson

Secretary – Christa Wilson (temp)

Grants – Cyndi Massey

Project Graduation – Wei Ueberschaer

PG Co Chair – Jenny Rushing

Hospitality – Capri Welch

Hospitality – Julie Giles

Membership – Paula Sarkari

SAC Rep. – Julie Giles

SGA Student Rep.- Maddy Lunday

Teacher Rep. – Mary Beth Hall

Teacher Rep. – Diane Folse

Volunteer Coordinator – Christa Wilson

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 20<sup>th</sup> @ 8am.

Today's meeting adjourned at 9:23am

Minutes respectfully submitted by Christa Wilson